City of Cambridge

Regular Meeting

August 10, 2015
7:00 p.m.

A regular meeting of the Cambridge City Council was held on August 10, 2015 at Cambridge City Hall. Mayor Nanette Rhodes called the meeting to order at 7:08 p.m. Present were Mayor Nanette Rhodes, Council President Cyrus Wert, Verl Cate, and Jeff Chance.  One councilmember position is still vacant.  Also present were City Clerk/Treasurer Sandra McKee, Public Works Superintendent Ernie Houghton, Andy Gehrke of Holladay Engineering, Jim Birdsall, Thel Pearson, Jonny Cochran, and Jon Anderson.
Welcome & Flag Salute – Mayor Nanette Rhodes welcomed patrons to the meeting and 
Verl Cate led the Pledge of Allegiance.
Consent Agenda – Jeff Chance made a motion to approve the consent agenda (approve current agenda, approve minutes of the regular city council meeting, and approve payment of bills). Verl Cate seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously.

Holladay Engineering Report - Transportation, Streets, Roads, Water System and Wastewater System – Andy Gehrke of Holladay Engineering reported that the Notice to Proceed was issued with a contract start date of July 20th for the Wastewater Improvement Project Phase 1.  Application for Payment No. 1 and Change Order No. 1 have been reviewed and recommended for approval later on the agenda.
Wastewater Improvement Project  - Engineering Payment Application #8, Contractor Payment Application #1, Contractor Change Order #1, and Waiver for Warrington Construction regarding Sewer Lagoons – Discussion was held concerning the above items.  Andy Gehrke of Holladay Engineering answered questions.  Cy Wert made a motion to approve the Engineering Payment Application #8, Contractor Payment Application #1, Contractor Change Order #1 and Waiver for Warrington Construction regarding Sewer Lagoons.  Jeff Chance seconded the motion.  The motion passed unanimously.
4th Street Improvements LHTAC Grant – Engineering Professional Services Agreement for Project Design Services – Discussion was held on the Engineering Professional Services Agreement for 4th Street.  After the discussion the council asked Holladay Engineering to try to sharpen their pencil on the agreement.  Andy Gehrke of HE will talk with Ernie Houghton to see if there is anything to cut in the scope of work.

ITD Community Choices Sidewalk & Drainage Improvements Project – ITD Professional Services Agreement – nothing needed for action.
ICDBG for Phase 2 of Wastewater Project – Jim Birdsall reported they are still working on the environmental assessment phase of the project.  A grant agreement has not been received yet.  Jim also mentioned to the council that he had talked with Andy Gehrke of Holladay Engineering about the possibility of changing the scope of work and being able to use this funding to finish Phase 1 instead of Phase 2 if there is not enough funding left after all of the changes.  He stated that that might be possible but we would need approval from the Idaho Department of Commerce.
USDA RD Water Facility Plan Grant – The city is waiting on possible funding to be available before submitting application any further.
Hardin Sanitation – Proposed Cost of Living Increase of 3% - Jonny Cochran of Hardin Sanitation asked the council for approval of a cost of living increase of 3% for garbage services to take effect September 1, 2015 in accordance with the franchise agreement they have with the city.  After some discussion Verl Cate made a motion to approve the proposed cost of living increase of 3% for Hardin Sanitation.  Cy Wert seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously.
Resolution #R2-2015 – Fee Schedule – Cy Wert made a motion to introduce and read Resolution #R2-2015 – Fee Schedule by title only under suspension of rules and regulations.  The motion was seconded by Verl Cate.  City Clerk Sandra McKee took a roll call vote with Councilmember Chance aye, Councilmember Cate aye, and Councilmember Wert aye.  The motion passed unanimously.  Cy Wert then read Resolution #r2-2015 by title only.  Cy Wert made a motion to pass Resolution #R2-2015 under suspension of rules and regulations on one reading by title only.  Jeff Chance seconded the motion and a roll call vote was taken with Councilmember Chance aye, Councilmember Cate aye, and Councilmember Wert aye.  The motion and resolution passed unanimously.
Approve Budget for FY2015 & Certification of Property Tax Levy – City Clerk/Treasurer reviewed the budget with the council.  Verl Cate made a motion to Approve the Budget for FY2016 and Certification of Property Tax Levy.  Jeff Chance seconded the motion.  The motion was voted on and passed unanimously.
Ordinance #1-2016 – Annual Appropriations Ordinance – Verl Cate made a motion to introduce and read Ordinance #1-2016 Annual Appropriations by title only under suspension of rules and regulations.  The motion was seconded by Jeff Chance.  The Mayor asked City Clerk Sandra McKee to take a roll call vote with Councilmember Chance aye, Councilmember Cate aye, and Councilmember Wert aye.  The motion passed unanimously.  Verl Cate then read Ordinance #1-2016 by title only.  Verl Cate then made a motion to suspend the rules and regulations and waive the 2nd and 3rd readings and vote on Ordinance #1-2016.  Jeff Chance seconded the motion.  A roll call vote was taken with Councilmember Chance aye, Councilmember Cate aye, and Councilmember Wert aye.  The motion passed unanimously.  Verl Cate made a motion to pass Ordinance #1-2016 under suspension of rules and regulations on one reading by title only.  Cy Wert seconded the motion and the clerk took a roll call vote with Councilmember Chance aye, Councilmember Cate aye, and Councilmember Wert aye.  The motion passed unanimously.
City Election Information – City Clerk Sandra McKee reminded the council and patrons that the City Election was coming up on November 3, 2015.  The city has 3 seats up for election -two 4 year terms and one 2 year term.  The candidate filing period opens at 8:00 a.m. on Monday, August 24, 2015 and closes Friday, September 4, 2015 at 5:00 p.m.  Because the newspaper is published weekly the publication regarding election will not come out till August 27, 2015.  The city clerk had paperwork available for those who wanted it.
Adjourn – Verl Cate made a motion to adjourn the meeting and Cy Wert seconded the motion.  The motion was voted on and passed unanimously with the meeting adjourning at 8:53 p.m.

____________________________________       ________________________________

Sandra McKee, City Clerk


       Nanette T. Rhodes, Mayor
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